
Eureka Township 
Board Meeting 
February 8, 1982 

 
 The meeting opened at 7:35.  All present. 
 
Clerk read the minutes of the last meting.  Approved as read.  

 
Treasurer report was given and accepted as read. 
 
Bills were presented.  Johnson made a motion to pay Henry Larson’s gravel bill from 

revenue sharing, seconded by Kadlec and passed.  Sauber made a motion to pay the rest 
of the bills from the regular fund.  Seconded by Kadlec, passed. 
 
The filing of records has not been started, but the clerk reported he has them all taken 

care of, but Cheryl will help by making copies, etc. 
 
There was no activity from the planning commission at the February meeting. 
 

A motion was made by Johnson to put an ad in the paper to ask for candidates for the 
planning board, seconded by Sauber. 
 
Smith informed the board that he has talked to Dewey Reinholt about insurance on the 

Castle Rock School and other types of insurance.  Sauber made a motion to have the 
board purchase workman’s comp insurance. Seconded by Johnson. Carried. 
 
Johnson made a motion to carry the liability on the Castle Rock School for one more year 

and to inform the non profit organization of this decision; that it will be for only one 
more year, so it does not become a burden for the township.  Seconded by Kadlec and 
approved. 
 

Smith read a notice from the MET Council about rezoning of part of the township. 
 
Johnson made a motion to send a letter of support to Representative Tom Rees in support 
of a bill to put a moratorium on sludge and ash sites in the state.  Copies to be sent to 

Swiggum, Sieben and Rodigruy.  Sauber seconded and it was approved. 
 
Rother complained that some people were pushing driveway snow piles into the right of 
way which is against the law, making snow removal difficult.  Johnson made a motion to 

have Rother notify the clerk about this and he will call these people and inform them of 
the violation.  Seconded by Kadlec and passed. 
 
Smith talked about the desire of people to rezone their land.  He suggested that ordinance 

20 be changed.  Part 6.41 B.  Johnson suggested that Smith talked to our lawyer and 
Wally Gustafson of the township officer’s association to find out what the township can 



do about petitions and ordinance changes.  After discussion he made it a motion, 
seconded by Kadlec, approved. 
 

Johnson made a motion to accept the petition to rezone the township and to table until 
after the March election.  Sauber seconded.  Vote Sauber yes, Johnson yes, Smith no, 
Kadlec no.  Motion died. 
Kadlec made a motion to put a referendum out to put the petition to rezone to 1 on 40 on 

the ballot at the annual election and let the people vote on the matter.   Johnson will go 
along with this if an ad is put in the paper to be worded as agreed by all.  Sauber 
seconded amended to say board will abide by the results of the vote, all in favor. 
Kadlec’s motion to have the ballot say: “Shall Eureka Township amend it zoning to be 

rezoned to one dwelling per 40 Acre (1/4 of 1/4 section)” seconded by Sauber all in 
favor. 
 
Johnson read an agreement from Lakeville regarding building inspector.  The agreement 

is about the same as provided now.  Johnson made a motion to forward the agreement of 
the joint venture with the Lakeville City.  Motion seconded by Kadlec and approved. 
 
Johnson made a motion to approve a late bill.  Sauber snow fence $60.00. 

 
Budget was discussed.  Johnson made a motion of a limit levy $77,339.00 seconded by 
Sauber and approved. 
 

The clerk read a list of names of people filed for office. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 10:15  
 

 


